TOWNSHIP OF LOWER MAKEFIELD
ZONING HEARING BOARD
MINUTES - AUGUST 7, 2007

The regular meeting of the Zoning Hearing Board of the Township of Lower Makefield
was held in the Municipal Building on August 7, 2007. Vice Chairman Malinowski
called the meeting to order at 7:35 p.m.

Those present:

Zoning Hearing Board: David Malinowski, Vice Chairman
Paul Bamburak, Secretary
Jerry Gruen, Member
Gregory Smith, Member

Others: Robert Habgood, Code Enforcement Officer
John Donaghy, Township Solicitor
James Majewski, Township Engineer
Thomas Kopil, Zoning Hearing Board Solicitor

Absent: Ron Smith, Supervisor Liaison

APPEAL #07-1410 - NORMAN P/PATRICIA K. O’ROURKE

Mr. Malinowski stated they have received a request for a continuance. Mr. Bamburak
moved, Mr. Smith seconded and it was unanimously carried to grant a continuance to
8/21/07 as requested by the Applicant.

APPEAL #07-1435 - NANCY AND JOHN MITSOS

Ms. Nancy Mitsos was present and was sworn in. Mr. Kopil stated the Application
submitted will be marked as Exhibit A-1. Attached is the Plan submitted with the
Application which was marked as Exhibit A-2. Ms. Mitsos stated they are applying to
install a split rail fence in their yard for safety and privacy. The fence will go through an
easement. It will be a split rail fence with wire and will join their neighbor’s fence.

Ms. Mitsos stated they would agree that if any work would have to be done on the
easement, the fence would be removed and replaced at their expense.

Mr. Gruen asked the height of the fence, and Ms. Mitsos stated it will be 4” high.

Mr. Majewski stated the easement is a storm sewer easement down the side of the
property and out to Hidden Pond Drive. He added that typically they put the fence 1°
off the property line.
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Mr. Donaghy stated the Township would like to participate to assure that conditions are
placed upon any grant of Variance including the condition that the fence would be moved
if necessary at the homeowners’ expense and to insure that the fence is sufficiently above
ground so that water can pass. Mr. Bamburak stated since it is a split rail fence, this
should not be a problem.

Mr. Tristan Heinz, 532 Stony Hill Road, stated he wants to make sure that the fence does
not impede the water and sewer to his property. Mr. Malinowski stated it is over a
stormwater easement which would have nothing to do with water and sewer going to his

property.
The Public Hearing portion was closed.

Mr. Smith moved, Mr. Bamburak seconded and it was unanimously carried that the
Variance be granted with the Condition that the Applicants would agree to remove and
replace the fence at their own cost and expense if necessary to access the easement and
that the installation of any fence will not interfere in any way with the existing storm or
sanitary drainage pipes located underground.

APPEAL #07-1436 — ROBERT F. AMWEG

Mr. Robert Amweg was sworn in. Mr. Kopil marked as Exhibit A-1 the Application
from Mr. Amweg. Exhibit A-2 was marked which is the Plan of Survey dated 8/23/93.
Mr. Amweg stated he is asking for a Variance from the prohibition of building in a 100
year floodplain as he would like to replace an existing fence between his property and his
only neighbor’s property and install a new split rail fence along the back of his property
and the side that abuts the road on the left hand side. He stated he has a corner property.
In the rear is Macclesfield Park. At the present time there is only a fence between his
property and his neighbor’s property, and he did ask his neighbor to select the style of
fence he would like placed between their properties that will replace the existing fence at
that location. The new fence will be on the left hand side of his property along the road
and there will be a new fence in the rear. The new fence will be a split rail fence so it
will not impede his view of the Park. Mr. Amweg stated he is actually taking down and
replacing a fence that his neighbor installed on Mr. Amweg’s property.

Mr. Bamburak stated there must a gap at the bottom so that it does not impede water
flow. It was noted there will be a solid fence between his property and his neighbor’s,
but the other fences will be split rail. The solid fence will be approximately 5 2’ to 6’
high and the split rail fence is 3 %’ to 4’ high.



